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President: The Right Reverend the Lord Bishop of Chelmsford

23rd October 2012
The Martin Creed Project, also known as Work No. 1197,
or All The Bells, and SGA Productions.
You may have heard or read about the above project, and EACR has replied to the invitation as follows:-
Thank you for contacting the Essex Association of Change Ringers (EACR) in relation to bell ringing for the London 2012 Olympic Games. We have read your proposals with interest and discussed them at a recent meeting of our Management Committee. At this junction we would like to make the following comments:- 

· Ringing at 8.00am on a weekday morning is going to be very inconvenient for very many of our ringers as they will either already be at work, commuting or on the school run.

· 'Ringing bells as loudly and fast as possible for three minutes' is not in keeping with traditional full circle change ringing, as we prefer to ring for longer periods and in specific styles as is our long standing tradition.

· In this day and age, we do have to be mindful of our neighbours, who may not welcome church bells ringing so early in the morning for anything other than a church service.

· We are promoting taking part in celebratory ringing throughout the Games and are taking part in as many local celebrations as possible in the 6 weeks or so prior to the Games and for events such as the Torch Relay, Opening and Closing Ceremonies.

· EACR has been advising its members to join in with the spirit of the London 2012 Olympic Games in the towns and villages where they all worship and ring at dates and times which are convenient to individual circumstances.

· There are also issues of child protection to consider because last minute requests from the media to take photographs in towers with ringers under 18 years of age will not be entertained as we would not have been able to seek written parental consent to the photography.

· Some employers are already placing restrictions on staff applying for annual leave next July, so we do feel the time of day is extremely difficult.
All of these issues we have with the timing, notice and planning have been borne out of experiences with other nation wide celebrations. You may wish to contact the Chelmsford Diocesan Office in order to ascertain whether they would be prepared to undertake a Diocesan mailing to the churches with 1-4 bells suitable for chiming, with whom we do not tend to have as much day-to-day communication. Their postal address is 53 New Street, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 1AT. Tel: 01245-294400.  EACR would like to wish you well with your concept, but I am afraid I am unable to actively promote it within the full-circle change ringing community in Essex as our Management Committee expressed all of the above concerns. 
· Ends - 
Tracey Southgate
Public Relations Officer

Notes:

Further information may be obtained from Tracey Southgate, Public Relations Officer, 4 Sweden Close, Dovercourt, Harwich, Essex.  CO12 4JU.  Tel: 01255-507357, Mobile: 07883-543753, Email: pro@eacr.org.uk.
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